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June 2022

ATHLETES OF THE WEEK

Continued thanks to Harley Phillips of Desjardins Insurance 
for sponsoring our ATHLETES OF THE WEEK program

PARENTS:  
Please complete your 2022/2023 

student registration on your Parent 
Powerschool Account.

Petra T. is our St. Mary’s Athlete of the 
week, sponsored by Harley Phillips. Petra 
competed in our County of Lethbridge 
Junior High League track meet.  There she 
earned fi rst place and set a track record in 
the 800 m, fi rst in the 3000m and second 
in the 1500m.  Her wins earned her the 
aggregate silver medal in her age category.  
Petra will represent St. Mary’s in the Zone 
track meet coming up next week.  Way to 
go Petra and good luck at Zones!!

Tyson C. is our St. Mary’s Athlete of the 
week, sponsored by Harley Phillips. Tyson 
competed in our County of Lethbridge 
Junior High League track meet.  He took 
fi rst place in both his races, the 400 and 
800 m.  Tyson will represent St. Mary’s 
at the Zone track meet next week.  Good 
Luck Tyson, way to represent St. Mary’s



May 31, 2022

RE: Student Attendance During Exam Week and Exam Schedule

Dear Parents and Guardians,  

Friday, June 17th is the last day of regular classes at St. Mary’s School. The final exam schedule commences
the Monday June 20th and continues until June 27th. Please be aware that Grade 6-9 exams as well as all
Diploma and Grade 12 exams will begin at 8:45am. Grade 10 and 11 course exams please see attached
schedule as those start times vary. Please be diligent in ensuring students arrive on time for exams as late
entries often cause significant disruption to students already writing and important writing details are
communicated at the beginning of every exam. Additionally, students will not receive extended time when
arriving late to an exam.

Students who miss an exam will not be permitted to rewrite the exam unless they have communicated to their
teacher the nature of the absence prior to the exam. In cases of emergency circumstances, school
administration will intervene on behalf of the student to ensure a reasonable solution. The exam make-up day
is only available to students who have rescheduled exams prior to exam week. Students who do not
communicate the need for a rescheduled exam in advance, will not be permitted to write on the exam make-
up day.

As a reminder, regular classes do not run during the exam schedule and students will not be under teacher
supervision after the completion of their exams. The school library will remain open during the exam
schedule as a quiet place for students to study. While the school remains open for administration purposes,
students are to leave after the completion of their exams. Please contact school administration for
clarification or inquiries.

Exams can bring extra stress upon students. While the school staff works faithfully to prepare students for
exams, parents and guardians ought to ensure that students are studying, getting enough sleep, and managing
stress. Please contact the school’s counseling services for support regarding the strategies parents and
guardians can utilize for students during exams.

Sincerely,

Joshua Van Uden
Associate Principal
St. Mary’s School

5427 – 50 Street Taber, Alberta T1G 1M2
Phone (403) 223-3165 / Fax (403) 223-4233Ecce Ego Sum Mitte Me       



JUNIOR HIGH EXAM SCHEDULE 

SENIOR HIGH EXAM SCHEDULE 
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ALUMNI PROFILLE:: KRISLINN MEGYES-- MEIEER 1996 
I was born and raised in Taber, 
graduated from St. Mary’s in 1996.  I 
continued my education at the 
University of Lethbridge where I 
graduated in 2002 with bachelor of 
science and bachelor of education.  
Having completed my education, I 
decided to travel and teach overseas for 
a year.  I moved to London, England as 
a supply teacher and taught in a variety 
of schools across the city.  I was 
fortunate to travel to many different 
countries while living in England, this 
is where my love to travel began. 

In 2006 I returned to St. 
Mary’s in Taber, not as a 
student, but as a teacher.  It 
was clear to me that this was 
the school community that I 
wanted to be a part of, and I 
was excited to join the staff 
teaching science and math.  
Catholic education is very 
important to me as it 
involves more than teaching 
kids academically; it is also 
about inspiring them to 
grow into the people that 
God has called them to be.  
My husband and I have been 
blessed with three 
daughters, all will graduate 
from St. Mary’s.  When not 
teaching, I love to spend 
time with family, enjoy 
outdoors, biking, & 
travelling.   

AREE YOUU ANN 
ALUMNII OFF 
SMS? 
Help get the word out.  We 
are trying to connect to 
our Alumni… please help 
spread the word, we can’t 
do it without you!  

If you know someone who 
isn’t on the list or you 
would like to be added 
please email Kristy Bell

bellk@holyspirit.ab.ca

Be a part of our alumni 
community…

-Be included in Alumni events,
and community

-Networking opportunities.

-Volunteer opportunities

-Lifelong friendships, and
rekindling of old friendships



ALUMMNII PROOFILE:: LUKEE BELLL 2021 
I think that going to a Catholic school was beneficial to me and 
others by instilling a message of always trying to do the right 
thing, if you do this you will always be ok.

Hi, my name is Luke Bell.  I graduated 
from SMS in 2021.  I was a student in 
the RAP program and started in that 
class in grade 11.  This program helped 
me start my career, and find a job at 
Summit Motors.  I started this job also 
in grade 11.  This allowed me to have 
enough apprentice hours to start my 
1st year close to my graduation date.  I 
have recently completed my 1st year at 
the Lethbridge college, and have 
enough hours to start my 2nd in the 
fall. My school years at St. Mary’s has 
some great memories.  I was a player 
on the basketball team for junior high 
and high school.  My buddies and I 
loved coming to school in the morning 
to see what was available for us to eat 
at the breakfast program.

St Mary’s Trivia

Did Mrs. Smith
teach you?  How 
many years do 

you think she has 
taught at SMS?

DONATIONS NEEDED

St. Mary’s Breakfast Program feeds 200+ students 
Monday through Thursday.  Donations are always 

welcome, tax receipts issued for donations over $25.00.

Phone: 403-223-316

Email: smtadmin@holyspirit.ab.ca

Website: smt.holyspirit.ab.ca

Follows Us on Facebook, Twitter, and Instagram!!!



The food trucks are The food trucks are 
coming BACK!  coming BACK!  

Thursday, June 16th Thursday, June 16th 
from 10am-4pmfrom 10am-4pm

Dolf’s Meats & Sweets

La Real Mexicana

The Loft on 50th 
(Tentatively)

Jerry’s Pop Shop

El Taco Loco

Music by DJ G.L.I.C.
(Guy with a laptop, itunes & Costco speakers)

AKA: Constable Chris Nguyen



Band News
Congratulations to all of the St. Mary’s 
students who performed at the Spring Band 
Concert on May 15th.  All of the bands 
played very well.  Thank you to the Masters 
of Ceremony, Katie Johnston, Edan Meier, 
Allison Planger and Rachel Peters for a 
job well done.   Congratulations to Marissa 
Kinniburgh for winning the St. Mary’s 
Senior Band Student of the Year Award.  
Well done, Marissa!

The St. Mary’s Senior Band will be 
performing at the Taber Cornfest Stage at 
10:30am on Monday, June 6th as part of the 
opening of Seniors Week in the province.  
This promises to be a big show and our 
students are excited to perform.   Everyone 
is welcome to attend!

Students renting a school instrument this year 
are reminded to return them to the school by 
Wednesday, June 8th.  Students are able to 
sign their instruments out for the summer, but 
they must fi ll out another rental agreement.  
There is no charge to rent over the summer. 

Students are also reminded that Wednesday, 
June 10th is the last day to hand in the June  
Home Performance Assignment.   This last 
HPA is optional and provides an opportunity 
for students to make up for any HPA 
assignments they have not completed during 
the year.

June 10th is the last day students may redo 
any playing tests from the fi nal term.

The St. Mary’s Senior and Junior Bands 
would like to thank Mrs. Hann, Mrs. 
Robinson, Mrs. Johnston, Mrs. Grimson, 
Mrs. Miller and Mrs. Kerkhoff  for 
chaperoning our Spring Band trip to Banff  
last month.  Everyone had a great time and 
everyone made it back safe and sound.  We 
look forward to a normal year next year!

If your son or daughter is looking for 
something musical to do this summer, 
check out www.musicampalberta.com   This 
program has one or two week workshops 
available to grade 8-12 students.  Please see 
Mr. Makarchuk for more details.  The St. 
Mary’s Band Booster Club can give a subsidy 
to students who enroll in this program.









OFF-CAMPUS NEWS

Your Off-Campus Team
Mark Boschee  - Off-Campus Coordinator  Cell: 587-220-4258 or Email: boscheem@holyspirit.ab.ca

Wendy Gurr - Career PracƟƟoner - 403-327-4596 Ext 312 or Email: gurrw@holyspirit.ab.ca
Wendy McAdam  - Dual Credit Liaison—  403-327-4596 Ext 313 or Email: mcadamw@holyspirit.ab.ca

May Hours
All RAP and Work Experience students 

please remember to hand in or send your 
May Ɵmesheets or pay stubs to 

Mr. Boschee or  Mrs. Gurr.

During the summer months students can sƟll 
email or text their pay stubs or Ɵmesheets in 

to Mrs. Gurr at: gurrw@holyspirit.ab.ca or  
403-308-1873

Summer Work Experience 

Any students who have a summer job, and 
aren’t in work experience already, please see Mr. 
Boschee to get registered.  Students will then be 
able to get credits for the hours they work during 

the summer months. 
Any students who do get a job during the summer 

can always email Mrs. Gurr at: 
gurrw@holyspirit.ab.ca and she will email them a 
work agreement and get them registered to earn 

credits.

Fall Dual Credit Courses
What is Dual Credit?

An opportunity for students to explore 
career pathways
Take post-secondary courses while sƟll in high school
Earn credits in both High School and Post-Secondary
No tuiƟon fees for students

What are the benefits for students?
Explore post-secondary opportuniƟes while sƟll in 
high school
Get a “head start” on post-secondary
Ease the transiƟon from high school to post-
secondary
Save the tuiƟon fee for courses completed in high 
school

How will the courses be offered?
Asynchronous—work on your course any Ɵme of the day, 
but you must meet the deadlines

Courses offered for Fall 2022
From Olds College:                               Sept. 26 to Dec. 16 

Precision Agriculture: Solving Technology Problems  
IntroducƟon to Veterinary Profession
Managing Landscapes
IntroducƟon to Sports Management

From Lethbridge College:                       Dates: TBA

Check the Holy Spirit Website for list of courses 

For further descripƟons and informaƟon on all of these 
courses and how to apply go to:    hƩps://
www.holyspirit.ab.ca/educaƟonal_services/
off_campus_educaƟon/dual_credit

Or contact Mrs. McAdams at: mcadamw@holyspirit.ab.ca

Green Certificate Program

The summer is a wonderful Ɵme to start 
working on a Green CerƟficate. This program 
provides trainees with opportuniƟes to enter a 
variety of agriculture-related, structured learning 
pathways, to earn up to 16 Grade 12 diploma 
credits and a credenƟal leading to a career in 
agribusiness. To see and learn more about all 
eleven specializaƟons go to : www.alberta.ca/
green-cerƟficate-program.aspx   For more 
informaƟon and to register contact Mr. Boschee. 



JanuarySeptember DecemberNovember October

JuneMayAprilMarchFebruary

• Hats on for Mental 
Health

• Randon Acts of 
Kindness Day

• Valentine’s Day
• Groundhog Day
• Pink Shirt Day
• Crushes and Roses
• “Take your heart” (Get 

the boys/girls to talk)

• Earth Day
• Green Shirt Day

• St. Patrick’s Day
• PI Day

• Th anksgiving Day
• Halloween

• Orange Shirt Day
• Terry Fox Run

• Remembrance Day • Bell Let’s Talk Day• Christmas
• Spirit Week

Some other potential events throughout the year might include.....
• Dress your best day
• Santa’s Workshop day
• Karaoke
• Ugly sweater day
• Rock your Socks Day 

(Down Syndrome Day)

• Neon day
• Beach day
• Dress like DeJong day
• SMS spirit day/fan day
• Th rowback Th ursday
• Dress like your dad 

Day

• Ice Cream and hot 
chocolate day

• Twin day
• Tacky tourist day
• Crazy Hair Day
• Dances

• Snowball dance
• Toque Tuesday
• Rock band shirt day
• Plaid Day
• Anything but a 

backpack day

• Western Wednesday
• Alien Day
• Th rowback Day
• Animal Print day
• 90’s Day

Leadership Events for Next Year 

We are looking for students from every 
grade to join leadership next year.   It is a 
minimal committment during the school 

year and involves helping out with planned 
activities for the students and staff  such as 
those posted above.  If  you are interested in 

joining/helping out, please chat with 
Mr. Marchesin or Ms. Buit



SCHOLARSHIP 
INFORMATION



st. mary’s school 
breakfast 

program
O  ering breakfast for the entire st dent body 
(200+ st dents) Mondays through Thursdays!
We are cur ently seeking  nancial donations to 

continue this prog am. 
(Tax receipts issued over $25.00)

Locally purchased items!
Call us at 403-223-3165 if you are interested!



LIVING LAB 

ADVENTURE
AUGUST 13  •  11am - 3pmUGGGGGGGGGGUUUUSSSSSUUUUUUUU

BBQ
WAGON 
RIDES CRAFTSFAMILY 

FUN

G et al l  the detai ls  at  farmingsmar ter.com

R

CREATE YOUR OWN FARM STORY

Family Fun Returns to 
Farming Smarter

Outdoor family fun with something 
for every age returns in 2022!  Farming 
smarter hosts an Alberta Open Farm Days 
event 11am to 3pm, August 13, 2022. This 
is a free event at the Farming Smarter farm 
on Hwy 512 just east of Norland Estate. 

“As a research farm, we off er a broad 
perspective of modern farming and have 
a wide variety of things to show visitors,” 
said Jamie Puchinger, Farming Smarter 
Assistant Manager.

The theme for its 2022 Open Farm Days is 
create your own living lab adventure. This 
means visitors blind draw a typical farm 
challenge and then visit various booths 
to fi nd a solution. Successful participants 
visit the Farming Smarter booth and get a 
prize. 

The event will include lots of activities for 
the whole family. Wagon tours take place 
at 11am and 1:30pm through Farming 
Smarter research plots of hemp, corn etc. 
Other highlights at the event are a BBQ, 
farmers’ market and big farm equipment 
to explore. 

Alberta Open Farm Days invites people 
to visit participating farms and learn more 
about farming. Farming Smarter began 
hosting an event in 2016. 

Visit this link often over the summer for 
more exciting updates farmingsmarter.
com/event/2022-open-farm-day/
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